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PE1949/C: Review the rules concerning Dual 
Mandate MSPs 
  

Being a councillor and an MP or MSP seems reasonable over a 

temporary transition period. However, we are concerned that given the 

limitations in the capacity of MSPs, ‘double jobbing’ adds an extra strain. 

Therefore we would like to see the legislation here brought into line with 

The Senedd where the rules are that when a member is elected and 

holds a dual mandate they either have eight days to resign as a sitting 

MP, or they have to take a leave of absence from a seat they hold in the 

Lords, or if a Regional Councillor they can remain in post provided the 

expected day of the next Regional Election is within 372 days. 

Having a full-time paid job in the Lords, Commons or Holyrood should be 

mutually exclusive, and we would advise against MSPs being allowed to 

hold a dual mandate. There are no clear advantages to voters or to the 

operation of democratic institutions and one big disadvantage - the 

capacity of an individual to fulfil the responsibilities of both roles. Such 

an allowance seems to be in the interests of politicians rather than those 

they represent. 

 

  
 


